General announcements:

Today is the LAST DAY to order a copy of the 22-23 MGHS Yearbook. Orders can be placed on Infinite Campus for a cost of \$45 through 11:59 pm tonight. If you're paying with cash or check, that must be handed in to the main office by 4:00 pm. If you are having financial difficulties but would still like to receive a copy of the yearbook, please contact Student Services, also by the end of today. No late requests will be accepted. Yearbook staff is hard at work designing and creating what is turning out to be a top-tier and really fun book that you do not want to miss out on! Reserve your copy now to own a lasting record of your high school memories. Messages went out late yesterday morning to any students and their parents/guardians that had not yet ordered a yearbook. If you and your parents/guardians didn't receive a message, you're all set to receive this year's yearbook! Please don't accidentally order a second copy.

There is a jazz dinner this Sunday from 5:00 to 7:00 at the Monona Buck and Honeys to support MG students going on the New York City band and choir trip this spring. Please call 608-478-2618 to make a reservation. It is a fixed price of \$35 per person.

Silver Eagle Athletes of Faith will be meeting this coming Monday, January 30th at 7:30 pm at New Life Church. Coach and professional athlete, Danielle Zymkowicz, and collegiate athlete, Kayla Konwent, both from UW Madison's softball team will be speaking.

Attention Juniors! Those who qualified for the National Honor Society are invited to an informational meeting this coming Tuesday after school in room 252. The meeting will review the candidate form, discuss upcoming volunteering opportunities, and answer any questions about joining the National Honor Society. This meeting is an excellent opportunity to hand in your candidate form! This is a reminder that NHS candidate forms are due on Wednesday, February 8th, and can be returned to Mr. Bittorf in room 252 or by emailing Mr. Bittorf at matthew.bittorf@mgschools.net.

If you haven't had the chance to fill out the MGHS local scholarship application that was emailed to you on December 1st, December 21st, and then again on January 25th, be sure to do so now! Just search your school email for a message from anna.damelio@mgschools.net. Email Ms. D'Amelio if you aren't able to find the application link and she will make sure you have access to it. Remember, the local scholarship application is due on Tuesday, January 31st. This one application will make you eligible for many scholarships that are sponsored through the generosity of our community members. Among the scholarships being offered to students that are more traditional in nature, there are scholarships that seek applicants that are going into the skilled trades (such as electrical, HVAC, plumbing, etc). There are scholarships for applicants who desire to be teachers, engineers, front-line workers, etc.. If money is tight for you, many of the scholarships seek applicants who have financial

need. Regardless of whether or not you plan to attend a 4-year college next year or a 2-year college, such as Madison College, please take time to fill out the local scholarship application. Don't leave money on the table!

Sports: Tonight, Boys JV Hockey has day 1 of a two-day tournament in the Dells. Boys Basketball plays at Waunakee with JV and JV2 at 5:45 and Varsity at 7:15. Gymnastics has a 6:00 home meet at Madison Turners against Waunakee.

Tomorrow, Boys Swim has an invite at Shorewood. Boys Wrestling has a scramble at Deerfield. Girls Basketball is at home against Watertown with JV and JV2 at 1:00 and Varsity at 2:30. Boys Basketball plays at Plymouth with JV and JV2 at 4:00 and Varsity at 5:30.

Sunday, Girls soccer will have an open gym at the high school from 10 am to noon.

Lunch menu: Today in the traditional line we have a sloppy joe on a bun, roasted sweet potatoes, caesar salad with grape tomatoes, and a "Fruit Slushie Sidekick".